101
Minutes of St. Ishmaels Community Council Monthly Meeting.
Meeting held on 5th September, 2016 in St. Ishmaels Memorial Hall commencing at 1900hrs.
Members Present:
·    Mr. C. Jenkins, Mrs. B. Harston, Mrs. M. Hawkins, Rev. M. Cottam, 


   Mr. J. Everett 

   L. Thomas (Clerk).
· Apologies:
The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed accordingly by Chairman.
Correspondence
1.
Pembs. Coast National Parks


NP/16/0476/OBS

Proposed removal of public payphones in Lindsway Rd., and Burgage Rd.

Rev. M. Cottam will pursue the possibility of adopting the payphone in


Burgage Rd.


NP/15/0649/CLE

Certificate of lawfulness for seasonal use as camping with car park.

Slate Mill Lodge, Dale.


An appeal has been made to National Assembly for Wales in respect of the above 
mentioned site.  The appeal follows the refusal of planning permission by Pembs.


National Parks.


(Replacement) Local Development Plan Candidate Sites


Notice of the above was published in May edition of Peninsula Papers


with appropriate website.
2.
Pembs. County Council

Remittance Advice dated 15/8/2016  -  £883.00

3.
Hywel Dda Health Board

“Let’s Talk Health”.


Posters displayed on Village Notice Boards.
4.
Grant Thornton (external auditors)

The Auditor General for Wales’ Audit Certificate and report.


The Auditor General issued St. Ishmaels Community Council and unqualified


Audit report.


The Council’s attention was drawn to some matters which did not affect the


Audit opinion but should be addressed by the Council.


In year budget monitoring


Internal Auditor Engagement Letter


Minute reference and date of approval


Signature of RFO


Accounts not approved at council meeting  (the Chairman signed the Annual


Return before it was approved by Council.

5.
Pembrokeshire Housing

Annual Report
6.
Other Matters


Memorial Hall


Council proposed repairs to Memorial Hall (roof tiling & guttering) be carried

out.  After contacting various local builders, it was agreed Rob Thomas (Builder) carry 
out the work as soon as possible.


Peninsula Papers

Proposed £50.00 donation to Peninsula Papers.  Approved.


Clerks Salary


It was proposed Clerk’s salary be increased to £600 p.a.  Approved.

Highway Dept.

Clerk to report flooding on Dale Rd. (Top Rd.) and flooding in


Grove Rd. after heavy rain.

Signed:





Date:


Chairperson:

The next meeting will be held on Monday  10th October 2016 commencing


7p.m. 
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